
  

Round Up 
November 2021  

 

Society President Murray Dempsey presents Yorke            

Promenaders caller Scotty Scott with a shield to                 

commemorate their 5th birthday  

SASDS President Murray Dempsey presents Jeff with his 

45 year club shield 

SASDS CHRISTMAS 
DANCE 

Saturday, 20 November, 2021 

Marion RSL 31 – 39 Norfolk Road, Marion  

Members $7   Non Members $10 

Raffle & Members lucky draw 

 

Program (note times may vary)  
5.00 pm  Rounds 

5.45 pm   Plus Squares 

6.30pm Dinner 

8 pm  Mainstream Squares 

  

Dinner can be ordered on the night (eftpos available) 

  

Face masks must be worn except when dancing, eating or    
drinking 
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DIARY DATES 
November 2021 

Fri 5th Scoot Back Squares : Melbourne Cup Night 

Sat 6th Kannella Squares: A & C Dance 

Fri 12th Paddle Steamers : Go Green 

Tue 16th Kannella Squares/Wild Frontier: Combined Christmas Dinner Dance 

Tue 16th Sunset Twirlers : AGM 

Sat 20th SASDS: Christmas Dance 

Mon 22nd Adelaide Outlaws : AGM & Scones 

Thu 25th SASDS: Monthly Meeting 

Tue 30th Yorke Promenaders : Christmas Dinner & Dance 

December 2021 

Sun 5th T&T Rounds: Christmas Breakup Dance 

Tue 7th Kannella Squares (P-A): Christmas Breakup Dance 

Tue 7th Sunset Twirlers (MS): Christmas Breakup Dance 

Wed 8th Sunset Twirlers (Wed R): Christmas Breakup Dance 

Thu 9th Sunset Twirlers (P): Christmas Breakup Dance 

Fri 10th Paddle Steamers : Christmas Breakup Dance 

Fri 10th Wild Frontier : Christmas Breakup Dance 

Sat 11th SARDA: Christmas Dance 

Sun 12th Sunset Twirlers (Sun R): Christmas Breakup Dance 

Tue 14th Yorke Promenaders : Christmas Breakup Dance 

Wed 15th Diggers Delights/Diggers Too: Christmas Dinner & Breakup Dance 

Thu 16th Diggers Delights (MS): Christmas Breakup Dance 

Fri 17th Scoot Back Squares : Christmas Dinner & Breakup Dance 

Mon 20th Adelaide Outlaws (MS): Christmas Party & Breakup Dance 

Wed 22nd Adelaide Outlaws (P): Christmas Party & Breakup Dance 

Thu 23rd to  

Thu 30th 

 

*All Clubs Closed For Christmas Break* 

Fri 31st Kannella Squares/Wild Frontier: New Year's Eve Dance  
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Hello Everyone,  

The Weda Helawi dance at Port Parham was a ripper with Elvis and Uncle Fester 

Fartmore both putting on a brilliant show of entertainment, songs and poems,     

including Uncle Fester calling a Square O Lord It’s Hard To Be Humble. 

The Adelaide Outlaws celebrated their 36th birthday, a great night with a         

marvelous time had by one and all. Congratulations to Graham, Dawn and all the       

Outlaws dancers. 

Paddle Steamers 13th birthday was lucky for many. Victor always puts on a good 

time with just over seven sets in the hall and plenty of smashing tucker. The      

atmosphere in Victor is always superb and you couldn’t help but have a good 

time. A big thank you to Chris Hawkins who made that ripper of a Pavlova for the 

birthday cake. I checked the quality of it a number of times and could not fault it. 

I’m looking forward to Kannella Squares 46th birthday, can you imagine 46 years 

of fun on the floor, what an achievement, well done Kannella. 

Pine City Twirlers 38th birthday on Friday 29th and Saturday 30th October. I will 

be there and I believe they will have at least one caller on Friday night, have to be 

there for that one. It will be a beauty of a weekend, certainly not to be missed.   

Dancers who read the Adelaide Advertiser may have noticed an article on Square 

Dancing on page 43 of the Monday 11th October edition. 

Thank you 

Murray Dempsey 

President SASDS 

PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE  

DISCLAIMER: The South Australian Square Dance Society Inc. and the Editor DO NOT 

ACCEPT any responsibility for any goods or services advertised, or statements made, in 

this magazine.  

Murray Dempsey ,  President 
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SASDS  COMMITTEE  NEWS 
Hi Dancers, 
 
In our regular COVID 19 update we heard that it is expected SA will reach 80% 
double vaccinated by November, let’s hope restrictions continue to ease. 

The Christmas Dance is going ahead as planned with the usual arrangements of 
dancing, then a meal followed by more dancing.  Details are on the front cover of 
this edition and we look forward to your attendance. 

The National Square Dance Society AGM has been deferred.  Congratulations to 
Graham Burgan who has been elected as a Committee member. 

The Calendar for 2022 is continuing and the final version will be available soon. 

Congratulations to Thelma McCue (SASDS Life member) on your upcoming 90th 
Birthday. 

Happy Dancing 

Anne Tulloch 

Secretary 

FROM THE EDITORS DESK 
It’s certainly refreshing to promote a Society function that seems certain to go 

ahead, the ever increasing ratio of the population with double vaccination can only 

give us greater confidence as the date of the SASDS Christmas Dance                

approaches. Bring on November 20th! 

We all know that Square Dancing is a great physical activity, offering the opportuni-

ty to clock up a few kilometres doing what comes naturally to humans...walking and 

dancing, this gem was posted by one of the Facebook groups I follow. 

Kurt Vonnegut tells his wife he's going out to buy an envelope: “Oh, she says, 

you're not a poor man. You know, why don't you go online and buy a hundred enve-

lopes and put them in the closet?  And so I pretend not to hear her. And go out to 

get an envelope because I'm going to have a hell of a good time in the process of 

buying one envelope. I meet a lot of people. See some great looking babies. A fire 

engine goes by and I give them the thumbs up. And I'll ask a woman what kind of 

dog that is. And, and I don't know.  

The moral of the story is - we're here on Earth to fart around. And, of course, the 

computers will do us out of that. And what the computer people don't realise, or 

they don't care, is we're dancing animals. You know, we love to move around. And 

it's like we're not supposed to dance at all anymore." Let's all get up and move 

around a bit right now... or at least dance.  

Cheers, Stephen 
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Digger’s Delight’s have had quite a busy 

month with a set of dancers travelling to 

Nairne to strut their stuff at the Nairne Over 

50s’Club late September. A great time was 

had by all.  

Brenda, Chris and Linda shared their birthday on 4th October having all been born 

on the same date, hope you had a wonderful time. The 16th October is also Chris 

Turner’s birthday, so we celebrated his birthday on Thursday morning as well. We 

have had so much cake at the Club these last couple of months we need to go on a 

diet. 

We enjoyed an outing to the Weda Helawi dance, at Port Parham on 2nd October, 

and again the club members made sure our stomachs were full, but not too full to 

enjoy the night of dancing and with Jeff Seidel, Peter Scott, Ian Rutter and John 

Casey calling, we were assured of having a wonderful time.  

Some of our dancers travelled to Victor Harbour to help celebrate Paddle Steamers 

13th birthday, and by all accounts another great afternoon of dancing was enjoyed 

by all.  

I believe there are a few dancers going to Mount Gambier for the Pine City Twirlers 

38th birthday weekend on Friday 29th and Saturday 30th October. Drive safe, keep 

safe and stay well, and don’t go playing dodgem with kangaroos. 

In the Advertiser on Monday 11th 

October there was a full page on 

Square Dancing and how it first 

started. Pictured in the article are 

Lorraine Paulauskas parents Don 

& Lena Jacobs. Lorraine and her 

husband Dean are learning to 

Square Dance at Digger’s 2, 

great to have that family         

connection. 

Till next time, keep on dancing 

and enjoy the moments. 

Linda W 

https://www.facebook.com/groups/343901843148341/
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ADELAIDE OUTLAWS 36th BIRTHDAY SEPT 2021 
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Hi everyone. A huge thanks first of all to the many, many people 
who came along to help us celebrate our 36th Birthday. To the 
dancers from clubs near and far (including Mt Gambier,         
Naracoorte, Kadina & Victor Harbor) and the callers (Les, Scotty 
and Ian). We were quite overwhelmed with the support.        
Congratulations to Ivan and Janine for reaching 10 year      
membership and to Mal & Chris Parrington and Noel Wheeler 
for reaching 20 year Gold Membership. It was indeed a night to 
remember. 

Our annual Hallowe’en Dance is nearly upon us and we look 
forward to another fun night with costumes, great music and some pumpkin soup 
provided by Ivy’s Kitchen. 

In November we will be holding our AGM and, as always, it will be a brief meeting 
during the supper break fuelled by scones jam and cream. A short recap on the 
year and the financial report followed by any business and then it’s back to      
dancing. 

Graham & Dawn 

www.adelaideoutlaws.com 

https://www.facebook.com/squaredancingadelaide/
http://www.adelaideoutlaws.com
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These days you have to leave ten minutes early what with 

masks & QR Codes to manage. I was so pleased when 

someone else beside me stood in the set with their mask on. 

Nine times out of ten there were multiple people looking at 

me & pointing to their face until I got the message that I still had my mask on!!!! 

Les had us all in fits of laughter when he had to pause his calling to see where we 

all were. He couldn’t seen beyond Ralph (he’s tall) who was in the heads position.   

Joining us recently were Audrey & Steve who have made the move to Port Elliot & 

are wanting  to continue their dancing. 

Returning from the Port Parham dance, Mark was getting every single green light 

that he was approaching so the ‘game’ was on. With strategic driving he did not 

have to stop at any green lights as we travelled through to Darlington. With one set 

of lights to master we noticed a Breath Test Station ahead. What were the odds??? 

Yes!! Mark was shattered. We were signaled in.    

We appreciated everyone who took the time to attend our ‘Let’s Party’ 13th Birth-

day. We had callers & dancers from everywhere!!!!! Two caped & masked person-

nel entered with swords to cut the ‘cake’ which this year was presented as a        

pavlova. The chosen ‘cake cutters’ were Chris Hawkins an inaugural Paddle 

Steamers member & Ros Turnbull, our newest caller.  

I had to laugh when 

Les   queried the 

person who had 

folded the raffle 

tickets. Evidently 

they were done 

with the halves, 

quarters, eighths & 

sixteenths folding 

technique & he 

found them      diffi-

cult to open. Next 

year we might even 

need a bigger hall! 

Gail 
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Hi welcome to our club news, we hope you are all enjoying 
your dancing. 

Our Plus class has concluded and are pleased to welcome 
four new dancers to Thursday nights.  They are now      
consolidating with the help of our experience plus dancers. 

We have now started a learners class and pleased to say the response has been 
good.  So far we have welcomed nine new dancers and we know of more yet to 
come and still two weeks left to take in new people. 

A number of us travelled to Victor Harbor to help Paddlesteamer Squares        
celebrate their 13th birthday.  What a great afternoon of dancing thank and      
congratulations for a wonderful time. 

No special nights during October and we are planning for our AGM to be held in 
November.  We are always looking for committee members to help.  As always 
looking forward to our Christmas dance (see advertisement below for details). 

 
Happy Dancing from Anne & Les  https://www.sunsettwirlers.com/ 

      Christmas 

Dance  

Tuesday 7th December 2021 

Dinner 7 pm, Dancing from 8pm 

The Arts Centre 22 Gawler Street, Pt Noarlunga 

Dinner Members $12 non members $15 

Dance members $8 non members $10 

Tea, Coffee Refreshments provided 

Monte Carlo 

https://www.sunsettwirlers.com/
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Sunset Twirlers British Night 8 June 2021 
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Here we are once again looking forward to our Christmas dances. 
What a year it has been with the on again, off again, and on again 
dancing. 

I was lucky enough to get my Birthday dance in between lock 
downs. But we have been much luckier than our friends interstate 
who haven’t had much dancing this year at all. We are still having 

the luxury of the Zoom sessions with Paula & Warwick through ARDA. 

The next two sessions will be on the Tango movements followed by a teach on the 
old dance “Tango Mannita” which a lot of the older Round and Square  dancers 
would remember.  So let’s hope with the borders opening up that dreaded 
COVID19 doesn’t rear its ugly head again. 

Our Christmas Dance will be held on Sunday the 6th of December with our usual 
Lucky Spots, Monte Carlos & Lucky Numbers and dancing all levels and rhythms. 

Once again I must thank all the dancers who supported me throughout the year 
and to Shirley for her Cueing, Pat , Monica & Terry for their help. 

What we are doing for our evening dining is yet to be worked out.  

Regards Thelma 

It has been very hard not being able to dance these past few 

weeks, but did chance one on Friday to make up a set, that 

went okay so I hope to be able to dance all night very soon.   

I have enjoyed watching our new group of learners, who are 

progressing very well. They seem very keen and from the 

laughing they are obviously having fun, which is what Square Dancing is all about. 

It was good to have Anne and Allan back dancing with us, after their holiday. We 

all enjoyed the delicious scones that Anne brought along for supper. 

We are looking forward to our combined Christmas dinner with Kannella Squares 

on November 16th, please see Linda for a ticket if you would like to join us. 

Happy dancing everyone, Pat  
www.wildfrontiersa.com 

Fourteen Mt Gambier dancers enjoyed the Adelaide Outlaws 

Birthday and we also thank Graham Elliott for the help he gives 

us with our learner dancers.  

It was great to catch up with Lois who now lives in Adelaide. 

Some of our dancers took the opportunity to continue on to   

Kadina and Port Parham for more dancing. 

After a very short break due to sudden COVID restrictions we're back dancing and 

looking forward to our planned Pizza Night. 

Happy twirling, Linley 

http://www.wildfrontiersa.com
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Tues 14th  Sept. After having a week's break, it was good to 
be back on the dance floor with twelve dancers attending. 
Unfortunately Yen & Scotty hit a roo on the way home. 
Thankfully Y & S were okay but not so for the car, 

that needed a few repairs - & the roo...?!  well he didn't live to tell the tale !! 

Tues 28th Sept we welcomed visitors from Mt Gambier who helped make up two 
sets, plus a few extras. Welcome also to Clayton from Adelaide Outlaws.  A good 
night was had by all.  It is always lovely having another Club visit.  

Birthday celebrations again, Carol this time. Yummy 
sponge cake with layers of jam & cream  topped with 
fresh strawberries. Thanks Yen & Tracy for decorating it. 

Sat 1st October was the 'Halfway Dance' at Pt. Parham 
promoted by Yorke Promenaders/Diggers Delights and 
Wild Frontiers/Kannella Squares. Callers were Scotty, 
Jeff, Ian, John and Ros. Unfortunately guest Keith      
Lethbridge from Perth WA was unable to attend, so alter-
native entertainment was provided.  

Scotty recited well known poetry/pros and a big  welcome 
was given to Uncle 'Fessup Fartmore' who did a great 
rendition of one of Keith's ballads & despite his  wayward 
moustache, his performance caused lots of laughs.  

'Elvis' entered the building & sang a couple of hit songs, 
rudely interrupted by an uncontrollable fan in the           
audience. A varied selection of food for the evening meal, 
followed by sandwiches & fruit for supper. A great night - 
great venue. 

Tues 5th Oct Scotty presented Lyn Zilm with her  'Main 
Stream' Certificate, congratulations Lyn. 

Bye for now , stay safe, stay well. Until next time    

Promenaders' Pen 
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Country Square Dance Diary: 

Mon Pine City Twirlers 

Weekly 7:30 pm 

Records 

Trevor Raftery  

Anglican Hall 

Bay Rd, Mt Gambier 

Mainstream  

8725 7524 

Tue Yorke 

Promenaders 

Weekly 7:30pm 

Peter Scott Church of Christ Hall 

9 Taylor St, Kadina  

Learners/ 

Mainstream 

0419 864748  

Fri Pine City Twirlers 

Weekly 7:30pm 

Records 

Trevor Raftery  

Anglican Hall 

Bay Rd, Mt Gambier 

Learners/

Mainstream  

0438 420 615  

Fri Acey Squares 

Weekly 7:30pm 

CD’s 

Alan & Chris 

Hall 

Lutheran Church Hall 

Magarey Cres, 

Naracoorte 

Mainstream 

0417 820 134  

0410 057 955   

Fri Paddle Steamers 

Weekly 7pm 

Guest Callers  Carrickalinga House, 

17 Torrens Road, 

Victor Harbor 

Mainstream 

8552 3879 

Metropolitan Round Dance Diary: 

Sun T&T Rounds 
Weekly 12 - 2pm 
2 .30– 4.30pm 

Thelma McCue 
Phase 2 to 4 
Phase 2 to 3 
Learners 

Chandelier Ballroom 
Cassie St, Collinswood 

8261 8128 

Sun Sunset Twirlers 

Weekly 7pm 

Les and Anne 
Tulloch  

Cooinda N/hood 
Centre, cnr Diagonal 
and Sturt Roads (Behind 
Marion Council Offices)  

Phase 2 to 4 
0484233826 

We
d 

Sunset Twirlers 
Weekly 7 pm 

Les and Anne 
Tulloch  

Cooinda N/hood 
Centre, cnr Diagonal 
and Sturt Roads (Behind 
Marion Council Offices)  

Phase 4+ to 
6 
0484233826 

Fri T&T Rounds 
Weekly 1.30 — 
4pm 

Thelma McCue 
Phase 4 to 5 

Chandelier Ballroom 
Cassie St, Collinswood 

8261 8128 
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Metropolitan Square Dance Diary: 

Mon Adelaide Outlaws 
Weekly 8pm 

Graham  
Elliott 

West Croydon & Kilkenny 

RSL, 19 Rosetta St, West 

Croydon. 

Mainstream 
8353 1749 

Tue Kannella Squares 
Weekly 6pm C Level 
7pm A Level  
8pm Plus               

Jeff  
Seidel 

Morialta Uniting Church 
26 Chapel St, Magill 

C’s, A’s & 
Plus 
8263 5023 

Tue Sunset Twirlers 
Weekly 7pm 
Plus Learners 9pm 

Les  
Tulloch 

Arts Centre 
22 Gawler St, Pt Noarlunga 

Mainstream 
0484 233 826 

Wed Adelaide Outlaws 
Closed 2nd Wed of 
month 

Graham 
Elliott 

Kilburn Community Centre 

Le Hunte St, Kilburn 

Plus 
8353 1749 
 

Wed Diggers Two 
Weekly 7.30pm 

Peter 
Scott 

ROAB Hall, 30 Orange 
Ave, Salisbury 

Learners 
0419 864 748  

Thu Diggers Delights 
Weekly 10am 

Peter 
Scott 

Salisbury RSL, 19 Park Tce, 
Salisbury 

Mainstream 
0419 864 748  

Thu Sunset Twirlers 
Weekly 8pm 
Closed last Thursday 
of month  

Les  
Tulloch 

Arts Centre 
22 Gawler St, Pt Noarlunga 

Plus 
0484 233 826 

Fri Wild Frontier 
Weekly 7.30pm 
 

Jeff  
Seidel 

Morialta Uniting Church 
26 Chapel St, Magill 

Mainstream 
8263 5023 

Fri Scoot Back Squares 
Weekly 7:00pm 

Ian 
Rutter 

Evanston Gardens Com-
munity Centre, 
65 Angle Vale Rd,  
Evanston Gardens 

Mainstream 
Gill Arthur 
0408 964 466 

Aust National Square Dance Convention Board member: Graham Elliott  

Australian National Square Dance Society Delegate:  Murray Dempsey 

National Bodies 

Australian Callers Federation: 

State Coordinator : Les Tulloch  Board Member: Graham Elliott 

South Australian Callers Association: 

President Jeff Seidel Secretary/Treasurer Les Tulloch 
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Contact Us 

Postal Correspondence to: SASDS Secretary, 38 Morgan Road, Ironbank, 

SA 5153 

Articles for Round Up: Roundupeditor@squaredancingsa.com  

Committee & Club Representatives 

Adelaide Outlaws Dawn Elliott 8353 1749 dawn@adelaideoutlaws.com 

Kannella Squares Jeff Seidel 040 7428 679 jeff.seidel@bigpond.com 

Paddlesteamer 

Squares 

Penny   

Collingwood 

 pcollingwood1 

@bigpond.com 

Scoot Back Squares Mervin Hier 040 7718 267  

Wild Frontier Jeff Seidel 040 7428 679 jeff.seidel@bigpond.com 

Yorke Promenaders Scotty Scott 041 9864 748  sscotty500@gmail.com  

    

SACA Les Tulloch 048 4233 826 lest11@bigpond.com 

SARDA Shirley Bates 041 0645 892  shirley_b3@bigpond.com  

State Convention 

Convenor 

April Nicholls 043 3999 362 power6au@yahoo.com.au 

The South Australian Square Dance Society Inc.  

Executive Committee 

President Murray Dempsey 0468560782 President@squaredancingsa.com  

Vice President Graham  Burgan 0427973226 VicePresident 

@squaredancingsa.com 

Secretary Anne Tulloch Secretary 

@squaredancingsa.com 

Membership  Karen Dempsey  MembershipSecretary 

@squaredancingsa.com  

Treasurer Bev Burgan 0417209872  Treasurer@squaredancingsa.com  

Publicity  

Officer 

Vacant   PublicityOfficer 

@squaredancingsa.com  

Round Up  

Editor 

Stephen Janes 0410009382 Roundupeditor 

@squaredancingsa.com  

mailto:sscotty500@gmail.com

